
 
 

 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – 09 DECEMBER 2022  

 

Meeting opened:  7.30am  
 

 

President’s Report Michael Buerger  • Acknowledgement of Country 
 
• Acceptance of minutes of the 2021 AGM 

o Proposed Michael Buerger 
o Seconded Jim Veal 

 
• Celebration of strong inter-club cooperation again 

in 2022 and thanks to the CCC executive 
 
• Successful year of racing 

o VCC/ CCC Road Gravel 
- 15 events/ 500 participants 

o VCC Crits 
- 21 events/ 1244 participants 

o Track  
- 22 races/ 599 participants 
- 45 training sessions/ 664 participants 
- Narrabundah 50th anniversary carnival/ 

79 participants 
 

• Training programs 
o Autumn and spring Novice Programs/ 48 

participants 
 

• Social events 
o 25th anniversary event (delayed) held at 

Howling Moon Bar, Rex Hotel. Thanks to 
Charlotte Hempenstall and organising 
committee for a great night.  

 
• Bunch rides 

o Weekly PROD, Wasabi and Norman 
 
• Racing Carnivals hosted 

o Junior and Women's Tour 
o Narrabundah Track 50th Anniversary  

 



• Sponsors 
Thanks to our sponsors for their ongoing support 

o Nick from the Little Pickle 
o Stuart from Cranky’s Bike Worx 

 
• Membership 

o Total membership up 18% to 429  
o Female- Now 139 members (35% growth 

from last year) 
o Non-binary 6 members (50% growth) 
o Male – 286 (11% growth) 
o Current gender split 66% male, 34% 

female/ non-binary 
o 76 x 2021 members did not renew 

membership 
o 136 new members (56% male, 44% female/ 

non binary) 
 

• 2022 Committee  
Vote of thanks 
o Michael Buerger - President 
o Mel Toombs – Vice President 
o Vanessa Judge – Secretary 
o Steph Bates – Treasurer 
o Brendan Whiting – Memberships 
o Alys Buchtmann – Comms / Novice Coord 
o Charlotte Hempenstall – Socials 
o Matt Dyne – Club Captain 
o Sam Cunningham – former Club Captain 
o  Jim Veal – Track / Juniors 
o Kaitlyn McGuire – Women’s Officer 
o Andrew Stevens / David Jukes – Clothing 

Officers 
o Brandie O’Connor – Novice Coach 
o Hugo Young – Volunteer coord 
o Dan Grillo – Junior track coach 
o Ross Taylor 
o Corin Hackett 
o Pete Storey 

 
• Non-committee roles 

Special thanks 
o Jon Lowe – Crits 
o Chris Drew – V-Mail 
o Gavin MacDonald – Track coaching 
o Tony O’Connor - Track 
o Gary Aisbitt – Track 

 
• Volunteers – events  

Thanks to all members and their families and 
friends who volunteered at our events 
throughout the year ensuring their success.  

 
  



 
Treasurer’s Report Steph Bates • VCC in a comfortable financial position with 

$67,000 in the bank 
- Income for 2021/ 2022 $26,000 
- Expenditure for 2021/2022 $27,000 
- Small loss in 2021/2022 
- YTD accounts post small profit 
- Sponsorship attracted for the track carnival- 

excellent. 
 

Election of new 
committee  
 
 

Michael Buerger President declared all positions vacant and opened the 
meeting to nominations for positions without pre-
meeting nominations:  

o President: Michael Buerger 
o Vice-president: Melany Toombs  
o Treasurer: Steph Bates 
o Secretary: Vanessa Judge 
o Race Secretary: Matt Dyne 
o General Committee Members –  

o Alys Buchtmann – Comms / Membership 
o Charlotte Hempenstall – Socials 
o Matt Dyne –  Club Captain 
o Sam Cunningham  
o  Jim Veal – Track / Juniors 
o Andrew Stevens  – Clothing Officer 
o Ross Taylor 
o Alex Carder 
o Neil Skipper 

 

Any other business  None 



Meeting Closed  8am 

 


